U.S. Department of Homeland Security

FEMA Region I
99 High Street, 6™ Floor

June 11, 2018

Steven P. Rose, Chairperson
Board of Selectmen

Town of Avon

Town Hall

65 East Main Street

Avon, Massachusetts 02322

Subject: Town of Avon, Norfolk County, Massachusetts
Community No.: 250231

Dear Mr. Rose:

The effective Digital Flood Insurance Rate Maps (DFIRMs) for Norfolk County were issued on July 17,
2012, under the Map Modernization program. Your community received communication in March 2015
informing you that the flood hazard mapping for Norfelk County will continue under the Federal
Emergency Management Agency’s (FEMA’s) Risk Mapping, Assessment, and Planning (RiskMAP)
program. Due to flood map improvements initiated under the RiskMAP program, the U.S. Geological
Survey (USGS), who is serving as FEMA’s mapping partner, has updated the engineering analysis on
several river reaches in Norfolk County. The USGS would like to invite your community to review the
workmaps. '

For your convenience, we have scheduled three Flood Risk Review meetings (also known as workmap
meetings) for communities to review their workmaps. The content of all three meetings will be the same;
you may attend any of them. We will begin with a brief presentation, after which we will issue to each
community a set of workmaps and give you a chance to discuss them with project team members.

e Monday, July 9, 2018 at 1:00 PM, Walpole Public Library, 143 School Street, Walpole, MA
02081. Parking is available at the library, next door at the Town Hall, and across the street at
Blackburn Memorial Park.

o Tuesday, July 10, 2018 at 9:30 AM, Medford Public Library, 111 High Street, Medford,
MA 02155. Parking is available behind the library and at CVS on the corner of High Street and

© Hillside Avenue. Metered parking is available on High Street.

e Tuesday, July 10,2018 at 1:30 PM, Hamilton-Wenham Public Library, 14 Union Street,
South Hamilton, MA 01982. Parking is available at the library and across the street at Pingree
Park.

Please RSVP to the Project Manager, Gardner Bent, at gbent@usgs.gov or by telephone at (508) 490-
5041.
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